HOSPITAL DISTRICT URBAN DESIGN FORUM MEETING MINUTES
(as approved)

Kaiser Building, Heyer Room, Basement

2045 Franklin Street, Denver, CO

Tuesday, January 27, 2009

5:30pm

In attendance were: John Collison, Jennifer Kovarik, Paul Benington, Carla Madison, Gary Branch, Charles Brantigan, Michael Henry, Kim Kucera, Peter Hynes, Dave Engelken, Dave Walstrom, Chuck Ryman, Al Davis and Dave Webster.

The meeting was called to order at 5:30pm. The minutes of the November 25, 2008 meeting were read and approved as written.

Architectural Salvage at Tammen Hall: The correspondence with Ms. Whitehead from the Children’s Hospital is enclosed. Chuck Ryman, Public Relations Director of the Children’s Hospital was present at the meeting. He explained that the company hired to decommission the building did, in fact, sell the murals at Tammen Hall much to the horror of the people at the Children’s Hospital and its foundation. The murals have been retrieved, and repurchased and are now in safe keeping in the hands of the Children’s Hospital Foundation. There was a medallion of the Bambino also relocated to the new hospital as was the conference table. There is some thought that some of the detail needs to be repatriated to Tammen Hall if it is ever adaptively reused. Mr. Ryman suggested that negotiations could be held with the Children’s Hospital Foundation. There is an open invitation from Rick Wells for a supervised tour of the moth balled Tammen Hall. Presumably, we could get a similar tour from the Foundation of the artifacts that have been removed for safe keeping at the new Children’s Hospital. Al Davis from St. Joseph Hospital suggests that adaptive reuse of that building may not be possible. He would like to schedule a briefing on what he knows about the costs involved in trying to reuse that building. This will be an agenda item at the next meeting and Michael Henry will find someone from Historic Denver to participate in the discussion. The Forum has heard many points of view as to the potential uses of the building, ranging from a good building to house a boutique hotel to the thought that the structural problems of the building are such that it would be impossible to bring it up to code without expending a prohibitive amount of money.

Benedict Fountain Park: The $250,000 designated for improvement to Benedict Fountain Park need to be spent within the next couple of years or the funds will disappear. These finds originated from the negotiations of Post Properties to designate the $250,000 for this project which would benefit both the neighbors and the residents of the Post Properties project. The Parks Department and HUD are scheduling a public meeting to discuss the improvements. The date and place keep changing. Currently the date is Thursday, February 12 at the Glenarm Recreation Center at 2800 Glenarm between 6 and 8pm. Jennifer Kovarik, who gave the presentation on the behalf of Denver Parks and Recreation, will provide an electronic version of the announcement which the Chairman will send to the members of the Forum.
Planned Parenthood Development: Peter Hynes presented a redesigned building for the site. He has had discussions with the City concerning appropriate zoning. It is believed that a PUD would be more appropriate than simply removing the OD-9 overlay. He presented a scale model of the neighborhood and a shading study. At the present time the building is still planned to be 56 feet in height, now with a mansard roof. In the discussion that followed, it was pointed out that traffic and parking remain issues. Lack of transition into the remaining neighborhood remains an issue. There is still significant resistance to simply eliminating the height limitation provided by the OD-9 zoning. This was just passed recently, and should not be changed easily considering the amount of time and effort that went into getting this neighborhood protective zoning established. While the Forum is sympathetic towards the use planned, it appears that the planning on the part of the principals involved was backwards. What would be allowed by zoning should have been considered before the property was purchased. At the present time, the property has been purchased and a request is being made to change a carefully though out program for the neighborhood because Argus is planning on doing good works.

Michael Henry, Dave Webster and the new President of City Park West will convene another neighborhood meeting to consider the issue, requesting an exception to the height limitation of R-4/OD-9 is problematic.

1618 Lafayette Street: David Engelken reports there has been slow, steady progress and the neighborhood group is looking at new rezoning opportunities including a larger area of property. There is nothing that the Forum needs to do at the present time.

St. Joseph Hospital Redevelopment: Rick Wells, who was unable to attend the meeting, noted that “all demolition abatement, street and utility work have been completed at the site. We are working at getting TCR and Exempla to their respective closings. Financial market weakness is the primary impediment, but we remain confident that we will close with both parties within the next two months”. Al Davis reports that the sponsorship issue is going to binding arbitration on about the 16th of March. It is believed to be a 60 day process, and there are 50,000 documents or so that have been submitted. He expects that the project will go forward either under the auspices of Exempla or under the auspices of the Sisters of Charity of Leavenworth. He is planning to replace the current fence around the property and fencing off the Downing Street entrance. He is almost ready for a meeting of the sub-committee.

San Rafael: The PUD on the Downing Street liquor store property was approved by City Council, and there have been significant upgrades to the property. Likewise, across the street, work is going on to fulfill the landscaping requirements.

Election of the Chairman: Charles Brantigan was elected Chairman of the Forum by acclamation.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Charles O. Brantigan, MD, FACS

Chairman, Hospital District Urban Design Forum 
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